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The ant woodlouse Platyarthrus hoffmannseggii 
Brandt (Crustacea: Oniscidea) is a small, white, eyeless 
woodlouse inhabiting ant nests (Hopkin 1991). The 
very few Scottish records of this species are all from 
coastal sites. On the east coast it has been found near 
Inverkeithing, Fife (Harding & Sutton, 1985), and also 
near North Berwick, East Lothian and at Lundin Links 
near Lower Largo, Fife (G.B. Corbet, personal 
communication). 
 
To the best of my knowledge, the only known site for 
this species in the west of Scotland is at Knockbrex in 
Kirkcudbright (Collis & Collis, 2002). It is therefore 
interesting to record its presence in North Ayrshire. On 
9th June 2007 I found several individuals of P. 
hoffmannseggii in a nest of black ants situated in a very 
narrow strip of dune land between the shoreline and the 
boundary wall of West Kilbride Golf Club links at 
NS195476. The common rough woodlouse, Porcellio 
scaber Latreille, was also present in this ant nest.  
 
At the time of writing the National Biodiversity 
Gateway website http://www.searchnbn.net/ shows a 
record for Platyarthrus hoffmannseggii at Eoropie Bay 
near the Butt of Lewis. The record comes from the 
Invertebrate Site Register for Scotland which is now 
held by Scottish Natural Heritage (SNH). The metadata 
for this dataset warns that there are believed to be 
errors in the data. John McKinnell of SNH has kindly 
investigated this P. hoffmannseggii “record” for me 
and has confirmed that it is an error that had arisen 
from an attempt to reconcile a mismatch between a 
location and a grid reference in an old version of the 
database.  The file at SNH has now been amended. 
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